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Snippets  

from

Stella
Hope you can see these from the picnic held in July.  Two things I came away with – no, make that three.  (1. Next time hold it indoors in the a/c or (2.  Wait ‘til the Fall for an outdoor event and (3. We have some amazing foodies in our group!  It was a fun afternoon of meeting and eating.  Thanks, Pat, for arranging the venue.  I snapped a few pictures and have asked Pat to put them on the website: http://txmn.org/cypress/. 
The next big thing we have coming toward us is a change in how our volunteer hours are tracked.  It is called the Volunteer Management System and it is web based.  Linda has been working hours already on getting our data into the system. Kristi, Karen, Betty, Linda and I got our first glimpse at the system in July.  Our roll out should be complete in September. It is a fairly easy “drop-down” menu kind of system and I don’t anticipate anyone having trouble with it, even if computers aren’t your favorite thing. We will have plenty of members who can help and are putting together a roll out for training.
I vote we skip Work Day this month – it is scheduled for the 15th.  It is just too dang hot.
Lots of volunteer opportunities coming up for the Fall.  Look forward to seeing you on the 18th at the Jefferson Transportation Center at 6:30 pm.
SB
CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST

MEETING MINUTES

JUNE 16, 2015
ATTENDING:  21 members - Pat and ViAnn Sawyer, Charles Gillis, David Skinner, Phyllis Wilson, Betty Morgan, Becky Gullette, Kristi Thomas, Susan and Steve Sedberry, Tom Walker, Ellen and Floyd Anderson, Carla Chandler, Pamela Andrews, Michael Mathews, Carl and Diane Turner, Vicki and David Gilliland, Gail Masters, and guest Dawn Orsak.  
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by Vice President Betty Morgan.

 WELCOME:  Betty welcomed the attending members, the Turners who have returned from travels, and extended a special welcome to Dawn Orsak of Caddo Lake Institute.  

APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES: Susan motioned, Gail seconded motion to approve the minutes of the May meeting as issued.   

TREASURER’S REPORT: Karen is on vacation, and in her absence Kristi reported a balance of $7,300.85.  May deposits were $240 for Eventbrite entry fees and $13 for lanyards and name badges.  Beginning balance of $7,047.85 (of which $3,108.85 is Regatta funds) plus the May deposits of $253 equals current balance.  Vicki motioned to approve, and Diane seconded. 

GENERAL ITEMS

OLD BUSINESS AND VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITES
REFUGE TRAIL MAINTENANCE: (VO) Charles reported that the trails are still too wet, and Josh had suggested that trimming vegetation in the Starr Ranch area would be possible, so it is planned to be the focus of the next work day at the refuge. 
WORK DAY – SET FOR JUNE 20:  (VO) Becky plans to inventory and catalog the books in the Educational Outreach trailer, and will need helpers.  Will be a good way to get volunteer hours, staying cool, while making sure when we get calls for lesson plans they are readily available.   

 PADDLEFISH FESTIVAL:   It was a successful event!  Kayak winner was our own David Gilliland.  $615 was raised on the raffle.  

DEFER DISCUSSION ON STAR GAZING PARTY – it has been decided to defer discussion of this possible project until after July.  Betty advised that Collins Academy has astronomer Jeff Silverman coming on 6/23 and offered details of the event for those who would like to participate.

NEW BUSINESS

BY-LAW APPROVAL:  Chapter by-laws were discussed and Betty advised that there will be an opportunity to personalize the chapter’s Operating Handbook.  Discussion was encouraged and ensued, with a motion to approve by-laws as they stand offered by Carl, and seconded by Charles, with approval by the group.  

 EAB TRAPS:  (VO) Allen has advised that it is time to re-bait, and plans will be finalized in a meeting among those involved following this meeting.   

 JULY POT LUCK: Discussed options, places, and times, and it was decided to combine the quarterly pot luck meal with a family social on July 25 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. at Pirkey Power Plant location, if Pat can make the arrangements.   

POSSIBLE ALTERNATE LOCATION/DATE FOR MONTHLY MEETINGS: Options were discussed, and it was recommended that the CBTMN monthly meetings should be at the same location on the second Monday of each month, which should resolve any conflicts with city council.  A final decision will be made at a later time.   
OTHER ITEMS/WORKSHOP ON PHOTOGRAPHY:  Betty mentioned that there are some larger ticket items that need to be purchased (laptop, taxidermy and other items for the education center) so decisions will need to be made in the near future.  Also mentioned is the possibility of a photography workshop after we get through the summer months.  GPS training has not been forgotten by Josh, per Charles.  These are all things that we need to consider in the coming months, per Betty.  
ADVANCED TRAINING:  ViAnn shared a very informative and enlightening presentation on the Monarch butterfly, with sites and advice about milkweed that the group can benefit from.  
ADJOURNMENT:  at 8:10 p.m., motion to adjourn by Becky, seconded by David, with .75 hour volunteer time and .75 advanced training, plus travel.  
VO = Volunteer Opportunity 
Submitted by Kristi Thomas, Secretary 



VMS:  Volunteer Management System Overview
What is the VMS?
· is web based software licensed by Texas Parks and Wildlife
· to manage volunteers across its many volunteer programs
· to reduce duplication of reporting
· to improve the documentation for applications for grants
Our Cypress Basin TMN Chapter is making preparations to participate in TPWD's Volunteer Management System.  The plan to have everyone trained to enter their volunteer hours and advanced training will be announced soon.  Plan to attend one of the training sessions when the schedule is announced.  You'll find the system easy to use and non-threatening.  The system makes each individual TMN member "the owner of his/her records."  That will be a good thing.
CALENDAR OF EVENTS
August 18: Cypress Basin MN monthly meeting, 6:30 p.m.
October 23-25:  Texas Master Naturalist State Meeting in Marble Falls
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MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT


August 18,  2015     6:30 pm


City of Jefferson Multi-Purpose Center 


305 East Austin St.


Program To Be Announced








2015 OFFICERS


Stella Barrow - President


Betty Morgan - Vice President


Kristi  Thomas - Secretary


Karen Williams – Treasurer


Linda Richtsmeier – Membership Chairman


Pat Sawyer - Webmaster


Vanessa Adams Neace - Advisor


Doug Weir -Advisor








Mission of the Texas Master Naturalist


To develop a corps of well-informed volunteers to provide education, outreach, and service dedicated to the beneficial management of natural resources and natural areas within their communities for the State of Texas.


























